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Welcome back to a new term here at Hoole St Michael. During the difficult time 

our country has been through, it has been great keeping in contact with you all 

through dojo; not only seeing all the wonderful home learning you have been doing 

but seeing that you are all safe and well, making the most of the family time we 

have had the opportunity to have. We are not completely out of the woods and as 

a school family are still working together to support you at home, whether this 

be through home learning links or support at the other end of the phone or dojo. 

As a staff we are always a message away and happy to help. 

This term will begin with the topic ‘How does your garden grow?’ This is a topic 

where the children will be given the opportunity to get outside and experience 

the science of nature. 

Curriculum Information: 

 Swimming: 

This term Enterprise will continuing their swimming lessons. Thank you for you 

speedy response and replies last half term. The children loved the lessons they 

got to attend and are excited to continue them. 

 

 Reading: 

Thank you for your support of the new home reading system we launched last 

half term. The comments you’ve sent in via Dojo and in reading journals were 

lovely to read. 



 Times Tables: 

 

When we return I will continue to host times table club. The club will run 

every Thursday lunchtime, and is there to support Year 4 pupils. This will 

continue even though, due to recent event, the check has been cancelled for 

this year.  

 

Children from both Year 3 and Year 4 can practise their times tables using 

Times Table Rock Stars and Emile. The children have the login and passwords 

for these sites, it is the same for both. If the children need these again 

please sent me a message on Dojo.  

 

 
 A Donkey’s Tale: 

Due to our half term being cut short our production of A Donkey’s Tale did not 

run. This was disappointing for the children in Enterprise, so we will still be 

performing the production at a later date. Look out for Dojo messages and a 

letter home with an updated production date. 

 Parents evening and reports 

Thank you to all that undertook our phone call parents evening last half term. It 

was great to still be able to speak to you all and update you on your children’s 

progress. Despite a slightly different situation we will still be producing end of 

year reports for your children. Keep an eye out for these. I will send a message 

home on Dojo when they are handed out. 

I am looking forward to coming back and having the children back in class. I 

reiterate my Dojo message home; that working with the children is the best part 

and the reason the staff at Hoole St Michael do the job we do, we can’t wait to 

get back to routine and continue to watch the children flourish. 

 

 Miss Topping and Team Enterprise! 

 


